Working Men’s Institute Members Meeting~ October 17, 2023
Fred Frayser called the budget adoption meeting to order. Tom Cochran made the motion to approve the budget. Dan Busler seconded. Approved. The budget adoption meeting was then adjourned. 
Dan Busler called the Membership Meeting to order. Twnty (20) active members answered roll call. Others in attendance were Director Ryan Rokicki, Circulation Specialist Shannon DeLap, and Friends President Jeanne Maudlin. 
Minutes of the July 18, 2023 meeting were distributed prior to this evening’s meeting. Mike Axton moved to suspend the reading of the minutes and accept them as presented. Christine Crews Seconded. Approved
Fred Frayser highlighted the Trustees’ minutes. 

Connie Weinzapfel presented the Treasurer’s Report. Dan Busler moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report and hold it for Audit. Tom Cullum seconded. Approved.

Secretary’s Report~ None

FWMI Report- 
· At the Kunstfest Book Sale we made $700. We would like to thank Shannon DeLap for hauling the book cart out every Saturday during the Farmers Market. 
· Our 2024 lecture series is currently in the planning stage.
· We will have a meeting tomorrow in which we will be revising our by-laws. We will be changing our fiscal year from May 31-June 1 to January 1-December 31. We will also be moving our annaul meeting to the fourth quarter. 
· On Tuesday, November 7, 2023, Bishop Mumford will present "Farming in the 21st Century here in Posey County: Precision, Sustainability, Profitability and Where We Fit In” This will be the final FWMI presentation of 2023. 

Personnel Report~ None

Long-Range Planning~ None

Special Projects~ None

Membership~ There is one opening in Membership.
· Trustees that have been re-elected for new terms are: Fred Frayser, President (3 year), Christine Crews (1 year), Connie Weinzapfel (1 year), and Rick Johnson, Speaker. Nathan Maudlin made the motion the nominations be closed. Ann Angle-Garrett Seconded. The membership accepted the the slate of officer as presented by the moninating commitee.
· Trustees with terms that are not up for election are Nathan Maudlin, Vice President, and Tamara Allison.
 
Old Business~ None
New Business~ None
Director’s Report~ 
· [bookmark: _Hlk148449218][bookmark: _Hlk148619225]Kiwanis Story Time is still going strong.  On June 22 Ann Rains read Spring After Spring by Stephanie Ruth Sisson with 12 children in attendance. July 27th. Jean Karas is read Beautiful Oops! By Barney Saltzberg with 13 children attending. On August 27th Tamara Allison read The book Waiting for Wings by Lois Ehlhert. 16 children attended the event. September 28th Andria Barthlow read Dragons Love Tacos by Adam Rubin. There were 6 children in attendance. The next story time will be October 26th. Katie Kimball will read Hallo-Weiner by Dav Pilkey.
· The Summer Reading program concluded on July 27 with a total of nine children participating. Alyssa Scott emerged as the grand prize winner. We express our heartfelt gratitude to all the volunteers whose invaluable assistance contributed to the overwhelming success of this year's program.
· [bookmark: _Hlk148449900]The New Harmony Music Festival pop-up concert held July 14 at the WMI had 50 patrons in attendance. 
· On Tuesday, August 8, Arrianah Kubli, a Ph.D. candidate at the University of North Carolina and the 2022 recipient of the Lena Feiner Memorial Research Grant, presented her lecture titled "New Harmony's Working-Class Readership of Women's Writing: A Study of Marginalia." 23 individuals attended the lecture.
· The WMI hosted Geology Merit Badge Day on Saturday, August 19th. 26 registered Boy Scouts were here for the event. Dr. Bill Elliot was on hand to teach an informative class. 
· Blaffer Foundation Creative-in-Residence Maria Clara Morales, a talented young Colombian architect, shared her perspective of New Harmony’s rich history on September 7th from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. 37 Patrons attended. 
· On September 12, 2023, at 6:30 p.m., Dona Bone gave a presentation on "The Five Historic Factories That Helped Build Evansville." The lecture was part of the FWMI Lecture series. 36 patrons attended. 
· The Indiana Arts Commission grant that will provide $3800 in funding for Peggy Taylor's next round of weaving classes titled “Weaving Through Time” has been approved. The classes begin tonight. The classes as well as the waiting list are full. 
· The Communal Studies Association (CSA) and Historic New Harmony held a Conference October 5-7 in New Harmony. The theme for the 2023 Conference is “Communal Theory, Practice, and Impact” to recognize the 50th anniversary of the CSA. 
· The Department of Natural Resources (DNR) Division of Historic Preservation & Archaeology (DHPA) has announced the recipients of the Indiana Archaeology Award and Indiana Historic Preservation Award. These awards are given in recognition of exceptional accomplishments in the fields of archaeology and historic preservation. One of the recipients is the WMI.
· We submitted the grant application for the STEM area to the Posey County Community Foundation on July 28, 2023. I spoke with the someone from the Foundation last week and the final decision has been and we should be hearing from them soon.  
· The rafter repair is nearly complete. Happe will be in at later date to put the finishing touches on the repair. A big thank you to Andy Batt and Dan Busler for helping to move furniture and assist in some clean-up. 
· The WMI phone has been out for over a month. We are trying our best to resolve this issue without losing our current number.
· We have been in contact with Allen Howe of Idealogy.biz about rebuilding and redesigning our website.
· Purdue Graduate Student Alexandra Adams will introduce using Cropscape, a free visual tool for High-resolution landcover data from the U.S. Department of Agriculture on Wednesday October 25, at 6:30 p.m. 
· The “Meet the Candidates” for the New Harmony Town Council event is scheduled for Wednesday, November 1, at 6:30 p.m. It is open to the public. No political debates or campaign materials are permitted at this gathering.
· Indiana Poet Laureate, Matthew Graham, will hold a lecture at the WMI on Thursday, November 16 at 6:30 p.m. Mr. Graham is a highly regarded literary figure with an impressive list of accomplishments, including four published books of poetry, an Academy of American Poets Award, a Pushcart Prize, two Indiana Arts Commission Master Fellowships, and a Vermont Studio Center Fellowship.

With no further business, Charles Huck made a motion to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned.
